



Linda S. Adams
Acting Secretary for
Environmental Protection

Department of Toxic Substances Control



Edmund G. Brown Jr.
Governor

Leonard E. Robinson
Acting Director
8800 Cal Center Drive
Sacramento, California 95826-3200

March 30, 2011

Mr. Richard Schassburger Federal Project Director DOE-ETEC P.O. Box 10300 Canoga Park, California 91309

PATH FORWARD FOR RCRA FACILITY INVESTIGATION REPORTS, SANTA SUSANA FIELD LABORATORY, VENTURA COUNTY, CALIFORNIA

Dear Mr. Schassburger:

The Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC) received your letter dated February 23, 2011 regarding the *Path Forward for RCRA Facility Investigation Reports* (RFI) for the Santa Susana Field Laboratory (SSFL). The Department of Energy (DOE) seeks DTSC's concurrence for the path forward for each of the four (Groups 5, 6, 7 & 8) RFI groups related to SSFL Area IV.

In general, DTSC concurs with DOE's proposed approach for each of the Groups:

Group 5 - DOE will be responsible for the one RFI site that is in both Area III and Area IV, and Boeing will address the remaining Group 5 sites that are located in Area III. DOE will include their site in the co-located sampling effort.

Group 6 - DOE will prepare and submit a technical memorandum that reports the results of sampling conducted in 2010. That information will be used to inform the co-located sampling effort.

Group 7 - DTSC will complete a review and public comments have been received for the Group 7 RFI report. The comments will be incorporated during meetings on the co-located sampling efforts.

Group 8 – DTSC completed a review and public comments have been received for the Group 8 Sampling Plan. The comments will be incorporated during meetings on the co-located sampling efforts.

Mr. Richard Schassburger March 30, 2011 Page 2 of 3

In addition, sampling locations identified as data gaps in DTSC and public comments that cannot be included in the co-located sampling effort (e.g., US EPA's radiologic sampling location not being in proposed chemical sampling location, etc.) shall be incorporated into the Phase II and Phase III, if necessary, chemical sampling efforts.

As presented in the DOE proposal, DTSC supports use of the existing data and public comments to inform the co-located chemical sampling efforts and will continue to support the collaborative process for review and approval of chemical co-located sampling documents.

If you have any questions regarding this approval, please don't hesitate to contact me at (916) 255-3717 or at <a href="mailto:mmailto

Sincerely,

Mark Malinowski, PG Performance Manager

DTSC SSFL Project Manager

Department of Toxic Substances Control

cc: (via e-mail)

Stephanie Jennings
Deputy Federal Project Director
US Department of Energy
Stephanie.jennings@embc.doe.gov

Rick Brausch
DTSC SSFL Project Director
Department of Toxic Substances
Control
Rbrausch@dtsc.ca.gov

Laura Rainey, P.G.
Senior Engineering Geologist
Department of Toxic Substances
Control
Lrainey@dtsc.ca.gov

John Wondolleck
CDM Project Manager
WondolleckJT@cdm.com

Craig Cooper
Superfund Project Manager
U.S. EPA Region 9
Cooper.Craig@epamail.epa.gov

Thomas D. Gallacher
Director – Safety Health and
Environmental Affairs
The Boeing Company
Thomas.d.gallacher@boeing.com

Mr. Richard Schassburger March 30, 2011 Page 3 of 3

Randy Ueshiro
NASA Program and SSFL Remediation
The Boeing Company
Randal.y.ueshiro@boeing.com

Arthur Lenox
Environmental Remediation
The Boeing Company
Arthur.J.lenox@boeing.com